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Obituary 
 

 
Marcus Marcellius Griffin, age 38, was born July 27, 1982 to  Princess 
Scott and Maurice Jackson in Jacksonville Florida. He attended the 
public schools of Duval County. At an early age he professed his faith 
in Jesus Christ and joined Christ in Action International Church, 
where he was a member. Marcus was united in holy matrimony to 
Wendy Douglass Griffin on June 15, 2018.  
 
Marcus love for his children and family was everything and what he 
lived for everyday. As a result of his generous spirit and pleasant 
personality, he was loved by many. He had a big heart and would go to 
see about a lot of people to make sure they were ok. Marcus enjoyed 
working on cars.  
 
Marcus Griffin transitioned from this earthly life to eternal life from 
all pain and troubles on Thursday, November 26, 2020 to rest in peace 
with our Lord.   
 
Marcus leaves to cherish memories: his loving wife, Wendy Douglass 
Griffin; children, Makayla Gates, Marcus Griffin Jr, Veronica Curry, 
Marcellius Griffin, and Macaria Griffin; mother, Princess (Michael) 
Scott; brothers, Maurice Jackson, Marco Griffin, Mike (Myeshia) Lundy; 
grandparents, Tommy and Jacquelyn Griffin; father and mother-in-law, 
Charlie and Jannie Douglass; a host of loving uncles, aunts, nieces, 
nephews, cousins, in-laws, 4 god sisters, and friends. 
 
 
 

“Those We Love Remain With Us” 
Those we love remain with us for love itself lives on, and cherished 
memories never fade because a loved one's gone. Those we love can 
never be more than a thought apart, far as long as there is memory, 

they'll live on in the heart. 

  
 
 

Order of Service 
Tommy Hall, Presiding 

 
 

Processional & Viewing 

 
Prayer …………………………...……………. Evangelist Ida Bryant 
 
Scripture: 
              New Testament ………………………...….….. Tommy Hall 
               Old Testament ……………..…… Minister Phyllis Johnson 
 
 

Selection ……….……………………………. The Buckholtz Family 

 
Resolution ………………...…………………… Elder Brenda White 
 
Solo …………………….………………….. Minister Phyllis Johnson 
 
Acknowledgements ……………………...……………. Sarah Barnes 
 
Reflections ….………………...………………... (Two Minutes Please) 
                       As a Brother ……… Maurice Jackson 
                       As a Nephew ………Tommy Griffin 
                       As a Friend ………...Tony Gray 
                       As a Cousin ………...Evangelist Ida Bryant 

 
Solo ..…………………...…………………………….. Chiquita Heflin 

 
Words of Comfort ..………………..……….. Bishop Houston White 

                                 Pastor of Christ in Action International Church 
 
Recessional 
 
 

Interment 
Mount Herman Cemetery 

Woodlawn Road 
Macclenny, Florida 32063 

 


